
 

 

 

 

 

  
Phone: 719.542.8278       Fax: 719.542.5243 

 

601 East 13th Street 

P.O. Box 533 

Pueblo, CO 81002-0533 

 

 

June 10, 2025 

 

 

Division of Mining, Reclamation, and Safety 

Attn: Jocelyn Carter 

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 

Denver, CO 80203 

 

 

Re: Patton Clay Mine (M-1998-067) Temporary Cessation Withdrawal Request 

 

Mrs. Carter: 

 

This letter serves as Summit Brick Company’s withdrawal request for the Temporary 

Cessation Request for Patton Clay Mine (M-1998-067) that was submitted in June 2025.  

Per your email, the Division has determined that it is not appropriate to submit such a 

request because there are no lands disturbed by the operation within the permit area. With 

no lands needing reclamation at this time, Summit Brick is not under any deadline for 

starting operations or reclaiming. 

 

If any further information is needed, please contact me at (303) 592-7080. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Julie A. Welte, P.E. 

V.P. Mining & Environmental 


